
                                                                   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 10, 2024 
 
California Department of State Hospitals 
Attention: Stephanie Clendenin, Director  
1215 O Street  
Sacramento, California 95814 
 
Subject: Letter of Intent to Contract 
 
Dear Ms. Clendenin:  
 
This letter is to confirm the County of Humboldt’s intent to contract with the Department 
of State Hospitals, for purposes of serving Felony Incompetent to Stand Trial  defendants 
in the community through a Felony Mental Health Diversion and Community-Based 
Restoration program.  The County of Humboldt will use the beds funded by the 
Department of State Hospitals through the Incompetent to Stand Trial Diversion and 
Community-Based Restoration Infrastructure Project to implement programming to admit 
up to fifty-five (55) Felony Incompetent to Stand Trial clients per year after activation. The 
County of Humboldt will execute said contract and implement programming that provides 
clinically appropriate, evidence-based mental health treatment and wraparound services 
for all Felony Incompetent to Stand Trial clients housed in infrastructure awarded through 
the Incompetent to Stand Trial Diversion and Community-Based Restoration 
Infrastructure Project. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Connie Beck, Director 
Humboldt County Department of Health and Human Services 


